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Call to Order
Chair Joseph Tunney called the meeting to order at 10:00 a.m.
Welcome Deborah Irvin-Cromwell Acting Assistant Executive Director
Mr.  Papavasiliou introduced Deborah Irvin-Cromwell as the Maryland Home Improvement Commission’s new Acting Assistant Executive Director.  Mrs. Irvin-Cromwell has previously served the Department of Labor, Licensing & Regulation for 25 years as an Administrative Officer under the Commissioner.  The Commission welcomed Ms. Irvin-Cromwell and look forward to working with her in the future.   
Welcome Iris Beasley, Administrative Officer
Mr. Papavasiliou introduced Ms. Iris Beasley, Administrative Officer to the Commission.  Ms. Beasley will be mainly working with outreach and will be the person to contact for public relations. The Commissioners welcome Ms. Beasley and look forward to working with her in the future. 

Approval of the April 3, 2014 Minutes
The Minutes of the April 3, 2014, Commission meeting were approved.  
Review of Exam Results
	Below is the examination statistics summary for the month of April and May 2014.
April 2014


	Home Improvement
	Candidates Tested
	Passed
	Failed
	Pass %

	Contractor
	100
	68
	38
	64%

	Contractor Spanish
	25
	12
	13
	48%

	Subcontractor
	12
	7
	5
	58%

	Subcontractor Spanish
	0
	0
	0
	0

	Salesperson
	105
	87
	18
	83%

	Salesperson Spanish
	0
	0
	0
	0

	TOTAL
	248
	174
	74
	70%

	May 2014


	Contractor
	87
	61
	26
	70%

	Contractor Spanish
	20
	11
	9
	55%

	Subcontractor
	10
	8
	2
	80%

	Subcontractor Spanish
	1
	0
	1
	0%

	Salesperson
	75
	57
	18
	76%

	Salesperson Spanish
	0
	0
	0
	0

	TOTAL
	193
	137
	56
	71%



Commissioner White inquired about the increase in test scores.  Mr. Papavasiliou presented a report for the calendar year which revealed the test scores have been consistent.  Commissioner Quackenbush informed the Commission that he attended a Licensing Workshop which Alvin White, Licensing Supervisor conducts.  Commissioner Quackenbush said that Mr. White did an outstanding job and the workshop was very informative.   Commissioner White believes that the workshop seems to be helping with the rise in the test scores.  
Guaranty Fund Activity Report
The MHIC Guaranty Fund Activity Report dated May 19, 2014 is as follows:
Balance as of July 1, 2013


$  748,254.03
Receipts




$  $1,167,813.99
Interest




      

-0-

Disbursements


Claims




($1,337,758.68)


Refunds



       (270.00)

Balance as of April 30, 2014


$ 578,039.34





Arbitration Clause
Mr. Papavasiliou informed the Commission that there were minor changes to the Arbitration Clause.  Mr. Papavasiliou encourages homeowners and consumers to review the Arbitration Clause on the DLLR website before entering into a contract.   Commissioner White made a suggestion that the Arbitration Clause and information on what a Contract should include should be discussed at the Guaranty Fund Workshop.  Mr. Papavasiliou informed the Commission that those specific subjects are discussed at the Workshop.   Commissioner Snyder asked Mr. Papavasiliou for information on Citations that are being issued.  Mr. Quackenbush would like to see statistics at the next meeting.  Mr. Papavasiliou stated he will bring a copy of the most current State Stats.  
Chapter 211/House Bill 6
Mr. Papavasiliou informed the Commission that the Chapter 211/House Bill 6 which raises the Proposed Order amount from $5,000 to $7,500 will become effective July 1, 2014.   


Veteran’s Full Employment Act
Mr. Papavasiliou informed the Commission that he has been actively assisting Veteran’s get a license.  The Commission is using the Veteran’s military training to initiate jobs for them with Home Improvement, Plumbing, Electrical etc.    

Comments from the Chair 

Commissioner White feels that things are improving especially with the test scores.  Mr. Tunney feels that the citations are really helping MHIC as well.       
Adjournment
The meeting was adjourned at 11:00 a.m.
______________________________
   ____________________________
____
Joseph Tunney, Chair



   John Papavasiliou, Assistant Commissioner
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